
​May 4, 2022

Dear Everglades Foundation Officers, Board Members, and Trustees:

We are writing this letter under an extraordinary circumstance:  the Everglades Foundation litigation
against its former lead scientist, Dr. Thomas Van Lent.

We highly value both the Foundation’s dedication to and investment in Everglades restoration objectives
and the collegial relationships we have shared over many years.  Dr. Van Lent was a valuable asset for
the Foundation and a trusted ambassador to the Everglades restoration community and beyond; over
many years, he earned our admiration and respect.

Whatever the particulars in the dispute, the Foundation’s action here does not serve the Everglades
restoration community’s collective purpose. Antagonists are already using this controversy to cast doubt
and aspersions on our work.  We are alarmed that the litigation is providing our adversaries with an
especially damaging narrative.

Furthermore, this litigation appears contrary to the mission of the Foundation to “protect and restore
America’s Everglades through science, advocacy and education.”

We sincerely hope that the lawsuit will be dropped, and a settlement with Dr. Van Lent can be reached as
soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Terrence "Rock" Salt
Former Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary of the Army

Stuart Pimm, Ph.D.
Doris Duke Chair of Conservation Ecology, Duke University, North Carolina

David T. Rudnick, Ph.D.
Courtesy Research Professor, Institute of Environment, Florida International University
Former (retired) Science Coordination Branch Chief, Everglades National Park

Christopher W. McVoy, Ph.D.
Vice-Mayor, City of Lake Worth Beach
Former Scientist, South Florida Water Management District
Principal Author, "Landscapes and Hydrology of the Predrainage Everglades"

Michael F. Chenoweth
President, Florida Division of the Izaak Walton League of America

David Guest, Esq.
Everglades Coalition Hall of Fame Inductee

Ray Judah
Former Lee County Commissioner
Everglades Coalition Public Service Awardee



Reinaldo Diaz, Esq.
Lake Worth Waterkeeper

Tyler Treadway
Retired Environmental Reporter, The Stuart News and TCPalm

Eve Samples
Executive Director, Friends of the Everglades

Phil Kushlan
President of the Board of Directors, Friends of the Everglades

Alan Farago
Everglades Coalition Grassroots Activism Awardee

Craig Diamond
Chapter Executive Committee Member, Sierra Club Florida
Former Chief of State Planning, Florida Department of Community Affairs

Cris Costello
Senior Organizing Manager, Sierra Club
Everglades Coalition Grassroots Activism Awardee

Diana Umpierre, AICP, GISP
Organizing Representative, Sierra Club
Former Senior Geographer, South Florida Water Management District
Everglades Coalition Grassroots Activism Awardee


